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APPENDIX D

JUSTIFICATION DATA

1. Purpose .  Justification data are prepared by District Engineers in
support of their budget request.  These data are reviewed at Division
and OCE level and provide the source of information for presentation of
the budget to the Secretary of the Army, OMB, and Congress.  They are
also used by Division Engineers as Data for Testifying Officers in
hearings held by the Congress.

2. Definitions .  Two types of justification data are required for
budgetary presentations.

a. Statement of Justification .  This statement is prepared by the
District Engineer and is used primarily as a working document not
submitted to Congress.  The format is shown as Illustrations No. D-1 and
D-3.

b. Justification of Estimate .  This statement is prepared by the
Division Engineer and is used as the document which is submitted to
Congress in support of the budget request.  The format is shown as
Illustration No. D-2.

3. Data Required for Preauthorization Feasibility Studies (Surveys) .

a. Preparation and Format .  District Engineers are required to
prepare a Statement of Justification for each study in the proposed
budget for the fiscal year.  This will be done for new starts as well as
continuing studies.  They are prepared in June and updated in January in
the format shown as Illustration No. D-1.  Based upon the President's
budget and the updated Statement of Justification, the Division Engineer
prepares the Justification of Estimate in January in the format shown as
Illustration No. D-2.  The Justification of Estimates are to be typed on
8"x12 1/2" paper with the 12 1/2" edge at top and bottom.  Minimum
margins at left and right are to be 1", at the bottom 1/2" and the top
3/4".  The appropriation title at the top is to be typed on the first
page only within the 3/4" margin. These statements will be typed in the
order shown on Illustration No. C-2. The studies will be assembled by
class and alphabetically by State.  A sub-total for each class for each
column will be shown at the end of each class.  A grand total for all
classes will be shown on the last page. Strict adherence to the size of
paper and maximum size of typed material is required.



D-2

ER 11-2-220
29 Jul 77

b. Submission .  The initial submission will be made in June to the
Division Engineer as separate inclosures to the letter transmitting the
PB-5a (Ref. APP C).  The data should reach the Division Engineer in
sufficient time to allow a thorough review and approval prior to
transmittal to OCE.  The Division Engineers will review the statements
and transmit three (3) copies to HQDA (DAEN-CWB) WASH DC 20314.  When
final budget decisions are made, the Statement of Justifications will be
revised and the Division Engineers will transmit three (3) copies to
HQDA (DAEN-CWB) WASH DC 20314.  The original and one copy of the
Justification of Estimates in the format shown on Illustration No. C-2
will be furnished to DAEN-CWB for transmission to Congress.
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